

TOWN OF WEST NEWBURY

Michael P. McCarron Town Clerk

381 Main Street West Newbury, MA 01985 978-363-1100 ext. 110 978-363-1117 (Fax) mmccarron@wnewbury.org

June 30, 2020

Mr. Angus Jennings, Town Manager Town of West Newbury 381 Main Street West Newbury, MA 01985

Dear Mr. Jennings:

The following is a report of expenditures voted at the Second Special Town Meeting which convened on June 27, 2020 and adjourned the same date, together with other votes affecting the finances of the Town. Also, included with this report is a schedule of the funding of appropriations.

Pursuant to the Warrant issued by the Selectmen on June 8, 2020, which was posted on June 11, 2020 according to law by Constable Brian Richard, who made proper return of his doings thereon, a special town meeting was scheduled for 10:00 AM on June 27, 2020. This Special Town Meeting was held pursuant to a citizen's petition. The Special Town Meeting was held on June 27, 2020 at the field located behind the Town Office Complex, 379 Main Street, West Newbury. On June 23, 2020, the Board of Selectmen voted, with the consent of the Town Moderator, in accordance with Section 7 of Chapter 92 of the Acts of 2020 to reduce the quorum requirement for all articles from ninety (90) registered voters to forty (40) registered voters. The meeting was called to order at 12:45 PM by the Moderator, Kathleen C. Swallow, upon report by the Board of Registrars of a quorum of 40 or more registered voters. The Town Clerk read the return of service.

ARTICLE 1. The Finance Committee recommended approval of this Article.

Town Meeting Member Donald Doak moved to transfer from free cash the sum of \$100,000.00 for the Board of Selectmen to hire and retain professional services, including but not limited to, legal, engineering and environmental, to examine, advise and review the proposed 40B Project located at 566 Main Street and 28 Coffin Street. Any remaining funds will be closed out to the undesignated fund balance at the close of Fiscal Year 2022.

Town Clerk's Report

The Moderator declared that the Motion passed by majority vote.

At 12:53 P.M. on the motion of Selectman Glenn Kemper, it was unanimously voted to dissolve the Second Special Town Meeting.

Attest:

Michael P. McCarron

Michal P. Mayure

Town Clerk

Cc: Board of Selectmen
Board of Assessors
Town Accountant (2)

Finance Committee